
 
 
 
DATE:  August 31, 2005 NUMBER:  05-04 
 
 
TO: FAMILY PLANNING MEDICAID PROVIDERS, FAMILY PRACTICE 

PHYSICIANS, NURSE PRACTITIONERS, MIDWIVES, GYNECOLOGISTS, 
FEDERALLY QUALIFIED HEALTH CENTERS, RURAL HEALTH 
CENTERS AND MAD STAFF 

 
FROM: CAROLYN INGRAM, DIRECTOR 
 MEDICAL ASSISTANCE DIVISION 
 
THROUGH: ROBERT STEVENS, BUREAU CHIEF 

 BENEFITS BUREAU 
 
BY: JOANIE ROYBAL, PROGRAM MANAGER 
 BENEFITS BUREAU 
 
SUBJECT: MIRENA INTRAUTERINE DEVICE PROCEDURE CODE CHANGE 
 FROM S4981 TO J7302 
 
Effective September 30, 2005, the S4981 procedure code will be inactivated for the use of the 
Mirena IUD. 
 
Effective October 1, 2005, the Medical Assistance Division has replaced procedure code S4981 
for the Mirena Intrauterine Device, with the procedure code J7302, which is “Levonorgestrel-
Releasing Intrauterine Contraceptive System, 52 MG”.   The fee schedule amount for J7302 is  
$406.70.  Providers must continue to bill their usual and customary charge for the device and 
insertion. 
 
In addition, for reimbursement for the device, providers can also bill for the insertion of the IUD 
with procedure code 58300. 
 
For any questions regarding this request, please contact Joanie Roybal at (505) 827-6227 at the 
Medical Assistance Division.  Thank you for your assistance to this matter. 
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